Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting

Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, February 2, 2017 -12:45 pm 

Minutes
     Jean Beerbower called the meeting to order at 12:51 pm.  Trustees present were Diana Zimmerman, Mary Bush, and Rose Rendler. Stephanie Leitz was unable to come until the middle of the meeting. Librarian Carol Blix was also present. Richard Swart was assigned as town council liaison again, but was unable to attend.

          January 5, 2016 meeting minutes and January vouchers were moved for approval by Diana Zimmerman and seconded by Mary Bush. The minutes and vouchers were approved.  
     Librarian Carol Blix reported that the book and DVD circulation for January was 906 items. The next book review meeting scheduled for Wednesday February 15th was attended by Carol and volunteer Mars Datura. New library card rates were published, tax forms are here, and 15 people attended the State Poet Laureate’s poetry reading. The library currently has a trial library subscription to Ancestry.com. Carol is waiting to hear library subscription prices. The new-to-us Town Hall copier is here, a baby changing table is here but not yet installed, and Carol is still setting up a CPR/AED class with Duncan for the staff, and a staff emergency preparedness class with Beau Renfro, but waiting for several volunteers to recover from surgeries, so they won’t miss the training. Furniture and tech inventories, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on her to-do list.

Old Business:

     Update on the $3,000 from the county: the power and internet wiring project has been completed and seems to be working correctly.
     Carol is waiting for More Power Tech to send instructions on resetting public computers from LCC for her to send on to the LCC IT tech.
     The rubber mat is a temporary solution for the slipping issue on the front deck. 
     Three volunteers have had surgery and are recovering. Mary Vik has been covering the circulation desk on Tuesdays as well as Fridays (AND doing the overdues) since one of the newer volunteers moved, and three more people have applied to volunteer, with one already covering the circulation desk on Wednesdays. 
     Carol contacted Kelly Patterson, the Community Center Manager about setting up a Volunteer Fair. 
Carol should have Kelly contact Mary Bush or Susan Schillios at the Charlotte House.
     Carol showed possible library survey questions to the board members. Stephanie brought up that we needed to revisit our purposes for a survey to guide us on survey questions. Since our purpose is for future strategic planning, we would like to have both library patrons and non-patrons participate in the survey. A short survey will be more likely to be filled out and submitted. Additional survey questions were suggested, and ways to collect the survey information were discussed, e.g. having a volunteer at the grocery store and/or a high school sporting event to solicit survey responses, sending surveys to the high school for youth responses, sending emails to patrons, having the survey on the library website, and having paper copies of the survey at the circulation desk.  

     The library is considering having a regular Wednesday morning library opening 11:00-2?, depending on the availability of volunteers to cover that time.
New Business: 

      Carol is planning to invite author Lilly Robbins Brock to come to present at the library. Other local authors that can be contacted include: Lou Nowlin, Robert Michael Pyle, Irene Martin. Diana Zimmerman would like to help Carol invite authors. She has a friend author Kate Ristau, a folklorist and middle school fiction author who she could ask. It would be great if a children’s author could come. The Foundation, PTO, and school district could help. 
     Stephanie was wondering if one of the printers could be set up to receive documents wirelessly. The school district has been using that technology for quite a while and has had no problems with people misusing it. Carol will see if that can be done. She is ok’d to purchase a new printer/copier/scanner/fax for her office.

     Carol is invited to a career fair at the HS the last Wednesday afternoon of March involving the 6-12th grades. She might be able to get a student intern at the public library by posting on the teen volunteer board. She could also schedule field trips to the library with 3rd grade, middle school English and HS English classes in the spring.

     The next meeting date is scheduled for Thursday, March 2nd, but Stephanie will not be able to attend that day.   

Adjournment at 2:03pm.
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